
Assessment FOR, AS, and OF learning (a reflection:  discussed in classroom methods class at Nipissing) 

 

What I already know:  
 
Prior to discussing assessment,  I had a pretty good idea of what I thought assessment 
was. This idea came from what I had experienced, but also from what I’d observed. In 
my own life I remember being assessed through rubrics, observation, one-on-one 
conversations or reading, and tests or projects. This assessment is mostly one sided, 
the teacher assessing the child. This consumes most of the experience I have had with 
assessment. From classroom experience I found it helpful to have the students check 
their own work and others work. In my own schooling this often happened during writing 
lessons. I think it amazes children how much they learn about their abilities through self 
assessment. However, that is not always ideal and has not been a dominant means of 
assessment in my experience. Assessment is not standard for every child, and often I 
find it needs to be adapted to suit different learners.  
 
Assessment for learning and assessment as learning is not something I had thought of 
or heard of prior to this year at Nipissing. Assessment, to me, had always been 
something the teacher did during or after a lesson when work was presented or handed 
in. I never thought of the extent of involvement students could have in their own 
assessment and how it could be beneficial to them and their learning. If students can 
work with the teacher to self assess, it makes sense that students will be more engaged 
and involved because they will be immediately aware of what subjects they are strong in 
and where they need extra assistance. They can immediately notice where they have 
made mistakes or where they have excelled. Assessing as you go with students 
addresses their learning and also helps to accommodate for different styles.  
 
Next steps for me:  
 
As previously said, I knew of children self assessing, but not to such an extent as we 
had discussed in class this year. I am not aware of an abundance of ways to assess 
children and especially unaware of how to incorporate them in assessment. I am curious 
to look into fun ways, not necessarily one on one but in groups or partners, that children 
can assess themselves and each other. I think when they teach each other and 
themselves they can gain a better understanding of what they have to do. We retain 
more of the information we teach to others than what is taught to us. So, children 
engaging with assessment makes a lot of sense in ensuring they are understanding and 
learning.  
 
 


